
CHESTERFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES) CHESTERFIELD  

MODIFICATION ORDER, 2018 
 

NOTICE IS GIVEN that Chesterfield Borough Council, in accordance with Section 
32, 35 and Part IV of Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as 
amended) has made the following order: 
 
Chesterfield Borough Council (Off-Street Parking Places) Chesterfield  
Modification Order, 2018. 
 
The order comes into effect on 10th May 2018. It updates and modifies the 
Chesterfield Borough Council (Off-Street Parking Places) (Civil Enforcement) Order, 
2014 (as amended) by: 
 

 removing the former North East Derbyshire District Council Car Park and 
Saltergate Multi-Storey Car Park (as no longer available) 

 regulating car parking in the town centre area known as Park Road, Market 
Place, New Square and Low Pavement (no parking except by authorised 
vehicles), the parking place at St Helen’s Street (restricts parking Monday to 
Saturday 9am until 5pm to 3 hours, no return within 3 hours) and the rear 
access road to Wardgate Way shops (no parking at any time). 

 changing times of operation, charging and waiting periods (as appropriate) for 
car parks at Derbyshire Times Car Park, Hall Road, Old Ship Lane, Queen’s 
Park South and Storrs Road. 

 requiring payment of a release fee (in addition to any other charges due) on 
release from New Beetwell Street multi-storey car park outside its hours of 
operation  

 substituting plans of some parking places as a result of more accurate 
mapping 

 updating the names of some car parks. 
 
A copy of the 2018 Order, supporting documents, plans and statement of the 
Council’s reasons for making the Order may be inspected at the Reception, Town 
Hall, Chesterfield on any weekday during normal office hours and on the Council’s 
website www.chesterfield.gov.uk. 
 
 
 

GERARD ROGERS 
Local Government and  

Regulatory Law Manager 
 
Town Hall, Chesterfield. 
12th April 2018 


